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May 31, 2012 

Timothy J. McBride 
Railroad Division Manager – Region 1 
DeAngelo Brothers, Inc 
100 Conahan Drive 
Hazleton, PA 18201 
 
 
RE: Variance permits for CMR 01-026, Chapters 22 and 29 

Dear Mr. McBride: 

Thank you for your cooperation in working with us on acceptable guidelines for the requested 
variances to Chapter 22 and 29. 

At its May 2011 meeting, the Board directed the staff to encourage companies doing rail line work to 
transition toward the Maine Department of Transportation (DOT) model. According to Bob 
Moosmann of DOT, this would include using products with a low risk of lateral movement, leaching 
or persistence; using low rates; eliminating surfactants and instead using NuFilm for adhesion; being 
mindful of timing regarding weather and providing at least a 10 foot buffer from open water. Your 
permit applications indicate that you are prepared to work within these guidelines. 

This letter will serve as your 2012 variance permits covering Section 2 (C) of Chapter 22 and Section 
6 of Chapter 29 for vegetation control within railroad right-of-ways.  

I will alert the Board at its June 15, 2012 meeting that the variance permits have been issued. If you 
have any questions concerning this matter, please feel free to contact me at 287-2731. 

Sincerely, 

Henry Jennings 
Director 
Maine Board of Pesticides Control 
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